
BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING  
JULY 22, 2005 
TIME: 8:00 A.M. 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Frank Manus, Glenn Tebbe and Mike Riley.  
 
All recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Minutes were approved. 
 
Brian Wenning of the Fire Department came before the Board to tell them about the 
$45,000 grant that they had applied for and did receive it.  The grant is for a new 
fiberglass Fire Safety House Unit on a trailer.  The unit cost $50,000 and the Fire 
Department has to come up with a 10% match being $5,000.  The unit should be here in a 
couple of weeks before Fire Prevention Week. 
 
Motion by Glenn Tebbe and seconded by Mike Riley to approve this purchase.  So 
passed. 
 
Fire Chief Scott Chasteen is talking to the Milan Fire Chief to see if they would be 
interested in the old Fire Safety House.  Originally the was given to the fire department 
from the Southeastern Indiana Building Association and Scott has checked with them and 
they do not want it back and would like for it to go to another fire department. 
 
Motion by Mike Riley and seconded by Glenn Tebbe to approve sewer adjustment 
in the amount of $357.87 to account number 105832 on their water bill.  So passed. 
 
Police Chief Bill Meyerrose attended a two-day training on Meth Labs that was real 
good. 
 
Glenn Tebbe brought up his interest on cars parked on sidewalks, wrong way, etc. and 
feels that no occasion should be passed over.  He was particularly interested in the 
property on Lincoln Street. 
 
Bill Meyerrose stated they are dealing with these situations. 
 
Mayor Manus spoke about property owners that are not cutting their grass and two areas 
the property owner lives out of town.   
 
Kathy Reynolds suggested amending the Ordinance and putting in a grass height. 
 
This will be looked into. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 A.M.  
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